## St Michael and All Angels Catholic Primary <a href="https://www.smaaanews.com">www.smaaanews.com</a> @smaaanews <a href="https://www.smaaanews.com">Friday 4th March 2022</a>

St Michael and All Angels Primar New Hey Road Woodchurch Wirral CH495LE



It has been an incredibly busy week in school! We have packed so much into our first week back after half term including: eating Pancakes to mark Shrove Tuesday, observing Ash Wednesday with a lovely service in school, celebrating World Book Day in style and honouring 'Fair Trade Fortnight' with a wonderful exhibition. I have struggled to fit everything into this newsletter so please do make sure that you have visited our Twitter page to see lots of photos especially of the Fairtrade events that have taken place today as it was too late to include them in this newsletter.

It has been lovely to see so many happy faces and excitement this week as the news is full of such

harrowing events. Thank you again to families who gave to the appeal for items for Ukrainian people who have had to flee from their homes. They were gratefully received by the charity in Liverpool. We have prayed with the children in school for all those affected by the current conflict.

Please make sure you have noted all the important events happening this half term.

TUESDAY 8th MARCH – Shakespeare Hub - Y5 & Y6
TUESDAY 8th MARCH – First Forgiveness in Church at 6pm
FRIDAY 11th MARCH – Non-Uniform in exchange for Sweets
THURSDAY 17th MARCH – Cross Country at Arrowe Park
FRIDAY 18th MARCH – Red Nose Day (Non-Uniform) £1
Donation

**FRIDAY 25th MARCH** – Non-Uniform in exchange for Sweets

Tuesday 29th MARCH – KS2 MFL Themed Day
Wednesday 30th MARCH – Year 5 Science Workshop Day
Thursday 31st MARCH – Year 6 Science Workshop Day
FRIDAY 1st APRIL – Non-Uniform in exchange for Cakes
FRIDAY 1st APRIL – EASTER FAYRE during the school day
FRIDAY 8th APRIL – Break up for the Easter Holidays
MONDAY 25th APRIL – Children return to school





Well done to the children (and their families) who took part in the orienteering half term 'challenge' set by Mr Hinds over half term. I have received some lovely messages from parents who enjoyed the activity as well as some photos of children enthusiastically taking part!



## SHROVE TUESDAY

On Tuesday, we marked Shrove Tuesday by of course....eating pancakes! I enjoyed thinking about the traditions behind Shrove Tuesday with F2, Year 1 & 2 in assembly. We thought about why we make Pancakes and what ingredients we need to use. The best part of the day was definitely eating the pancakes though!





in a beautiful Ash Wednesday Service in school. They gave us lots to think about as we prepare for Easter throughout this season of Lent. The children read and sang beautifully.



THANK YOU from the bottom of our hearts for the generosity and quick response you have shown to our appeal for donations for the Ukrainian people who have been displaced by war. Miss Clark ensured all the items were safely delivered to a charity in Liverpool who are taking a convoy of lorries to Poland where many people have fled to.







WORLD BOOK DAY is a much-loved annual event! And this year, the children did not let us down again! Their costumes were amazing - we loved them all. It gets harder every year to judge the best ones so thankfully school council had this job. Your 'Story in a Jar' entries were also incredible and demonstrated the wonderful imagination many of you have. Today was all about sharing our passion for reading and you definitely all did this! As you can see I can't fit many pictures in this small space on the newsletter so please make sure you look on Twitter.



I had the pleasure of meeting with our new Eco Wariors with Miss McCallion this week. It was wonderful to hear their passion and enthusiasm. They have so many ideas on how to make our school more Eco-Friendly. Their first task was to make posters to remind everyone to turn off the lights when they are not in use in order to save energy. I can't wait to see the positive impact they have in school.



## Enjoy your weekend, Mrs Ralph